Why stand up against Bill C-51?

Bill C-51 presents an excessively broad definition of “terrorism”:

As defined by the bill, terrorism can be anything from “interference with the economic or financial stability of Canada” to “changing or unduly influencing a government in Canada by unlawful means.”

This gives the government the ability to suppress any activities it opposes or finds inconvenient. It’s not much of a stretch to consider how the bill could be used as a tool to quell activism such as labour union strikes, environmental and Indigenous rights demonstrations, and student sit-ins.

Bill C-51 greatly infringes on our freedom of speech:

Restrictions on our freedom of speech already exist. However, this only applies to advocacy which is made in public. Under C-51, any sort of verbal support towards an act that the government considers to be a threat may land someone in prison for up to five years, even if the discussion takes place in private. 

The bill also criminalizes the use of any speech or symbols which could be deemed supportive of a “terrorist” cause. This means that content could be removed from blogs, websites, and social media, and writers jailed for simply expressing support of Indigenous activists or posting the Greenpeace logo.

Bill C-51 creates a secret internet database with our personal information:

The government of Canada will maintain an internal database which controls border entry, citizenship applications, airplane travel, and assesses citizens’ overall reliability levels by checking their internet activity, travel logs, taxes, ethnicity, bank records, and other parameters. This information will be freely available to any government agency.

The pretext of the program is the “battle against foreign extremism”, but it is likely that Canadian citizens themselves will be targeted, from activists to anyone who opposes the government. The bill shows nine different reasons why one’s info may be disclosed, and terrorism is just one of them.

Bill C-51 gives the government more power to arrest people without cause:

Law enforcement will be allowed to detain people who have been convicted of no crime. Arrest without evidence, trial, or charge (referred to as “preventative detention”) will be made even easier and applied to anyone whom the government thinks “may” commit a terrorist offense. The maximum allowed length of detention without cause will be increased from three to seven days, and house arrest up to a year.

Bill C-51 grants CSIS sweeping and unprecedented powers:

The Canadian Security Intelligence Agency will be allowed to circumvent existing laws with little to no oversight, effectively creating a secret police force capable of spying on activists and political opponents, “disrupting” activities and people’s lives pretty well however they like, placing surveillance equipment in homes, and stealing information from people’s personal devices.

